From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 12 April 2017 18:19
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/00837/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 6:18 PM on 12 Apr 2017 from Dr Patricia Clissold.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Part Land On The North East Side Of Gavray Drive Bicester 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Residential development of up to 180 dwellings to include affordable housing, public open space, localised land remodelling, compensatory flood storage and structural planting 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Parry 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Dr Patricia Clissold

	
	

	Address:
	10 Woodpecker Close, Bicester, Oxfordshire OX26 6WY


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	BIA: The impact of the west side development on the LWS to its east.
Has the developer considered humans and their activity as a negative impact on biodiversity? There will be a sudden increase in noise from shouting children and adults calling their dogs. There will be increased trampling of the grass so that wild flowers may not recover as expected. Marauding cats will prevent low nesting birds from breeding successfully. (Many song bird species are endangered already due to vulnerability of nesting sites). The presence of fast food rubbish whether discarded on the ground or in a bin causes an imbalance of successful species. Magpies, crows and grey squirrels all profit from humanity's food rubbish. At the moment there is an enormous increase in magpies here. They are everywhere. These 3 species take song-bird eggs, destroying their chance of breeding. it is considered by the BTO and other organisations that the increase in scavenger species has caused the decline in song bird numbers and hence biodiversity. An increase in biodiversity means an increase in rare and desirable species, NOT magpies. 
Undoubtedly, 500 extra humans on the west side next to the LWS to its east will have a negative impact. It will also negatively impact on Langford Brook which is the haunt of a grey heron, a little egret pair and sometimes a kingfisher. Will the developer clarify where the boundary is, because on my TVERC map the LWS includes the Langford Brook whereas on their latest map (08902146.pdf) they have it on the opposite bank which will make a huge difference in their data input into biodiversity calculations. In addition the area for dispersal and use by wildlife to the east side will be halved by the building planned for later (see 08909745.pdf) and the hedges are damaged already by heavy flailing. Therefore, I cannot agree with the developer's submission that the development on the west side will not negatively impact the east side.


